
FINE ARTS MUSEUMS OF SAN FRANCISCO

Special Meeting 

Executive Committee

Board of Trustees

June 26, 1997

I.
Call to Order
A special meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees of the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco was held on Thursday, June 26, 1997, in Gallery 23 of the 

M. H. de Young Memorial Museum, Golden Gate Park, San Francisco.  The purpose of the special meeting was to respond to concerns raised by a member of the public that the agenda for the June 12, 1997 meeting of the Board of Trustees might not have adequately described two resolutions that were adopted at that meeting regarding the relocation of the de Young Museum from Golden Gate Park to a downtown site.

A quorum being present, the special meeting was called to order at 4:10 p.m. by Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman.  President Goss presided; Mrs. Gough acted as Secretary.     

President Goss reported two new developments, which have occurred since the June 12, 1997 meeting of the Board of Trustees.  First, the Mayor and President of the Board of Supervisors have recently indicated their interest in the Transbay Terminal site as a possible location for a new de Young Museum.  Second, Mr. Parker was then requested to address the matter of the Last Will and Testament of Michael H. de Young.  At Mr. Parker’s request, the City Attorney has researched potential legal conditions, which might pertain to the Museum and its status in Golden Gate Park.  As part of this process, the will of Michael H. de Young, signed in 1922, was reviewed.

In the Last Will and Testament, thirteen paintings were bequeathed to the de Young Museum with the understanding that the paintings would be located at the de Young Museum in Golden Gate Park.  According to the terms of the will, the paintings would revert to Michael H. de Young’s four daughters or their descendants should the Museum leave Golden Gate Park.  In addition, the will created a fund, the income from which was distributed to the Museum to purchase art acquisitions.  It appears that works of art acquired through this fund might also be subject to this restrictive condition.  

Based on preliminary conversations with some de Young family members, Mr. Parker expressed the hope that the paintings will remain in the Museums’ collection.  A copy of the will was obtained on June 24, 1997, and it was felt important to immediately bring this matter to the attention of the Executive Committee and the Board of Trustees.  The City Attorney has also advised the full Board of this development.
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I.
Call to Order (continued)
Mrs. Richard Goodyear, great granddaughter of Michael H. de Young and member of the Executive Committee and the Board of Trustees, then read a statement acknowledging a potential conflict of interest and the need to abstain from discussing and voting on items IV. through VII. of today’s agenda.

The Board of Trustees will be kept informed of developments regarding the restrictions in Michael H. de Young’s will.

II.
Roll Call

Present:

Robert J. Bransten, Vice President/Collections

Richard P. Essey

Richard P. Finn

Ms. Frankie Jacobs Gillette, Vice President/Civic Affairs

Mrs. Richard Goodyear

Richard W. Goss II, President

David M. Jamison, Vice President/Audience Development

William E. Steen, Vice President/Facilities

Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman

Excused:

Mrs. Ray Dolby, Vice President/Annual Support

J. Alec Merriam

Steven MacGregor Read

Frank Montgomery Woods


Other Trustees in Attendance:


Ruth Asawa

Shirley Breyer Black


Mrs. Ransom S. Cook


Jay D. McEvoy


  
Katharine Doyle Spann

William A. Stimson

Florence Sue Wong
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III.
Public Testimony on Agenda Items IV. through VII.

Public testimony commenced with 27 individuals giving testimony.  

The following speakers gave public testimony opposing the two resolutions to move the de Young Museum to a downtown site.

1.  Jesse Arreguin - Student

2.  Rolf Mueller - President, Inner Sunset Merchants’ Association

3.   Robin Brasso - Teacher, Potrero Hill Middle School

4.   Judith Levy-Sender - Teacher, Community Activist, Artist

5.   Jill Wynns - Member, San Francisco Board of Education

6.   David Oberweiser - Board Member, United Educators of San Francisco

7.   Richard Lanzerotti, M.D. 

8.   Isabel Wade - Founder, Friends of Urban Forest

9.   Margaret Brodkin - Director, Coleman Advocates for Youth

10.  Susie Guglielmino - San Francisco Voter / Richmond Resident

11.  George Tainter 

12.  John Barbey -  Community Activist

13.  Ed French

14.  Tomasita Medál - Keep the de Young in Golden Gate Park

15.  Maria Luz Torre - Parent

16.  Jeanne Lynch - Senior Action Network 



17.  Salvador Garcia - Educator



18.  Grace Knight - Senior Citizen



19.  Chooi Eng Grosso - Museum Member
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III.
Public Testimony on Agenda Items IV. through VII. (continued)



20.  Marjorie Antonori

The following speakers gave public testimony in support of moving the de Young

Museum to a downtown site:

1.  Michael McGuinness

2.  Marguerite Archer - Sunset Parkside Education Action Committee (SPEAK)

3.  Philip Carleton - Coalition for Golden Gate Park / Sunset Parkside Education

      Action Committee (SPEAK)

The following speakers gave public testimony opposed to a move of the de Young Museum specifically to the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site:



1.   Ernestine Weiss - Mayor’s Downtown District Leader

2.  Eula Walters - Citizens for Open Space

3.  F. L. Hicks - Museum Member

The following speaker gave public testimony opposed to a move of the de Young Museum specifically to the Transbay Terminal site:

Kenneth Scheidig - General Counsel/AC Transit

Public testimony concluded.  It was noted for the record that all correspondence and

telephone messages received from Museum members and members of the public since the

June 12, 1997 Board meeting regarding the future location of the de Young Museum were distributed at the meeting. 

IV.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1234 Adopted by the

Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting 

It was moved and seconded to rescind Board Resolution 1234 adopted by the Board of Trustees at its meeting on June 12, 1997.   Board Resolution 1234 was read by President Goss as follows:


WHEREAS, The timely rebuilding of the M. H. de Young Memorial Museum

to correct the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies is essential to protect museum visitors, staff and the City’s valuable art collections; and
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IV.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1234 Adopted by the 

  
Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting (continued)



WHEREAS, The plan to rebuild the de Young in Golden Gate Park failed to

receive the necessary public approval for funding in the November 1996 election such

that the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies remain to be rectified; and



WHEREAS, Golden Gate Park has been the home of the Museum for decades


and has been recognized to be a beautiful, bucolic setting which enhances the Museum 

experience, but has not been able to support the needs of the Museum regarding access, 

visitorship, and expansion of the facility necessary for its programs and growing art

collection; and



WHEREAS, The Golden Gate Park location is not centrally located, public


transportation from many San Francisco neighborhoods is inadequate, and regional


transit is entirely lacking; and



WHEREAS, A trend has developed over the past twenty-five years to reduce

automobile access in Golden Gate Park with the closing of John F. Kennedy Drive on

Sundays and holidays, and the current Golden Gate Park Draft Master Plan contemplates

further changes limiting automobile access, including additional road closures and reductions in parking; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has expressed serious concern that adopted

policies of the City and County of San Francisco governing development within parks in

general and specifically Golden Gate Park will inhibit or restrict the ability of the de Young

Museum to fulfill its mission and vision by remaining in Golden Gate Park; and



WHEREAS, City subsidy of the operations of the Museums has eroded over the

years such that the Museums are increasingly reliant on earned income from admissions,

without which the Museums cannot survive; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees is fully cognizant of the deep affection so


many generations of San Franciscans have for the de Young Museum in Golden Gate


Park but must weigh these traditional sentiments against the realities of the twenty-


first century; and

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Charter specifically states that the Board of


Trustees  “… is responsible for the protection and conservation of the assets of the


Fine Arts Museums and for setting the public course the Museums will follow.  The


Board shall assure that the Museums are open, accessible, and vital contributors to


the cultural life of the City and County, and that the Museums’ programs bring art 
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IV.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1234 Adopted by the 

Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting (continued)


appreciation and education to all the people of the City and County.” [Sec. 5.105];


now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees has reluctantly concluded that


the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential to serve the community in 

Golden Gate Park and that a significant investment to rebuild a new de Young 

Museum in Golden Gate Park is neither prudent nor economically viable.

There was no discussion among the Trustees.  Having received public testimony as recorded above, President Goss called for the vote.  Board Resolution 1234, which states that the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential to serve the community in Golden Gate Park and that a significant investment to rebuild a new de Young Museum in Golden Gate Park is neither prudent nor economically viable, was rescinded with eight Trustees casting a yes vote and Trustee Mrs. Richard Goodyear abstaining.

V.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1235 Adopted by the 

  
Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting 

It was moved and seconded to rescind Board Resolution 1235 adopted by the Board of Trustees at its meeting on June 12, 1997.  Board Resolution 1235 was read by President Goss as follows:

WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young has evaluated 

potential sites for a new de Young Museum; and


WHEREAS, The Civic Affairs Committee has developed and implemented

a public process on the future of the de Young Museum; and 


WHEREAS, Sedway Consulting was commissioned to study available site options for rebuilding the Museum; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees at its April 10, 1997 meeting designated the

Golden Gate Park site, Transbay Terminal site, Mid-Embarcardero / Blocks 202/203 site, 

and the Broadway / Embarcadero site as first tier sites selected for in depth study; and


WHEREAS, The Sedway Consulting Report, New de Young Site Selection

Restudy, ranked the three downtown locations over Golden Gate Park in meeting the

established criteria for a New de Young Museum and identified the Mid-Embarcardero /

Blocks 202/203 site as the highest ranked site; and 
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V.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1235 Adopted by the 

  
Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting (continued)

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees no longer believes that the mission, vision and

goals for the de Young Museum can be accomplished in Golden Gate Park; and


WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young reviewed the New 

de Young Site Selection Restudy in detail at its June 9, 1997 meeting and recommended

to the Board of Trustees the findings of the New de Young Site Selection Restudy,

concurring that the Mid-Embarcadero site / Blocks 202 and 203 is a highly desirable site

for a new de Young Museum; and

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has reviewed the New de Young Site Selection Restudy, the recommendation of the Study Committee for a New de Young, and the reports of the Civic Affairs Committee on the public process; now, therefore, be it 


RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees does hereby conclude that a downtown location provides the opportunity for the de Young Museum to be substantially more accessible to all the communities of San Francisco and the Bay Region, to expand programs, and to accommodate better a growing art collection; and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site 

offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential to serve the

community, making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically

viable; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the public process initiated by the Civic Affairs

Committee should continue; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, President

of the Board of Trustees, and Director of Museums are hereby authorized to take all

necessary steps to further develop plans for a new de Young Museum at the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site, including but not limited to financial feasibility, design, and environmental review, and may utilize monies donated for the new de Young

Museum as may be necessary; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman, President and Director are

further authorized to explore all opportunities for public and private funding; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED, That all efforts shall be made to engage the appropriate

officials and departments of the City and County of San Francisco to support a new 

de Young Museum.
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V.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Rescind Resolution 1235 Adopted by the 

Board of Trustees at its June 12, 1997 Meeting (continued)

There was no discussion among the Trustees.  Having received public testimony as recorded above, President Goss called for the vote.  Board Resolution 1235, which concludes that the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential to serve the community making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically viable, was rescinded with eight Trustees casting a yes vote and Trustee Mrs. Richard Goodyear abstaining.

VI.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that the de Young 

  
Museum cannot realize its full potential if it remains in Golden Gate Park 

It was moved and seconded to reintroduce a resolution that the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential if it remains in Golden Gate Park.  President Goss noted that this resolution is identical to Board Resolution 1234, which had just been rescinded by the Executive Committee.  He proceeded to read the resolution as follows:



WHEREAS, The timely rebuilding of the M. H. de Young Memorial Museum to 


correct the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies is essential to protect museum


visitors, staff and the City’s valuable art collections; and



WHEREAS, The plan to rebuild the de Young in Golden Gate Park failed to

receive the necessary public approval for funding in the November 1996 election such

that the serious seismic and other facility deficiencies remain to be rectified; and


WHEREAS, Golden Gate Park has been the home of the Museum for decades


and has been recognized to be a beautiful, bucolic setting which enhances the Museum 

experience, but has not been able to support the needs of the Museum regarding access, 

visitorship, and expansion of the facility necessary for its programs and growing art

collection; and



WHEREAS, The Golden Gate Park location is not centrally located, public


transportation from many San Francisco neighborhoods is inadequate, and regional


transit is entirely lacking; and



WHEREAS, A trend has developed over the past twenty-five years to reduce

automobile access in Golden Gate Park with the closing of John F. Kennedy Drive on

Sundays and holidays, and the current Golden Gate Park Draft Master Plan contemplates

further changes limiting automobile access, including additional road closures and reductions in parking; and
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VI.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that the de Young 

Museum cannot realize its full potential if it remains in Golden Gate Park  (continued)


WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has expressed serious concern that adopted

policies of the City and County of San Francisco governing development within parks in

general and specifically Golden Gate Park will inhibit or restrict the ability of the de Young

Museum to fulfill its mission and vision by remaining in Golden Gate Park; and



WHEREAS, City subsidy of the operations of the Museums has eroded over the

years such that the Museums are increasingly reliant on earned income from admissions,

without which the Museums cannot survive; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees is fully cognizant of the deep affection so


many generations of San Franciscans have for the de Young Museum in Golden Gate


Park but must weigh these traditional sentiments against the realities of the twenty-


first century; and

WHEREAS, The San Francisco Charter specifically states that the Board of


Trustees  “… is responsible for the protection and conservation of the assets of the


Fine Arts Museums and for setting the public course the Museums will follow.  The


Board shall assure that the Museums are open, accessible, and vital contributors to


the cultural life of the City and County, and that the Museums’ programs bring art 


appreciation and education to all the people of the City and County.” [Sec. 5.105];


now, therefore, be it



RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees has reluctantly concluded that


the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential to serve the community in 

Golden Gate Park and that a significant investment to rebuild a new de Young 

Museum in Golden Gate Park is neither prudent nor economically viable.

There was no discussion among the Trustees.  Having received public testimony as recorded above, President Goss called for the vote.  The above resolution, which states that the de Young Museum cannot realize its full potential to serve the community in Golden Gate Park and that a significant investment to rebuild a new de Young Museum in Golden Gate Park is neither prudent nor economically viable, was adopted as Board Resolution 1238 with eight Trustees casting a yes vote and Trustee Mrs. Richard Goodyear abstaining.
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VII.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location 

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing 

  
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and 

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further 

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location 

It was moved and seconded to reintroduce a resolution that the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential

to serve the community making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically viable.  President Goss noted that this resolution is identical to Board Resolution 1235, which had just been rescinded by the Executive Committee.  

Discussion ensued.  Trustee Essey recommended an amendment to this resolution 

which states that at the request of the Mayor of San Francisco and the President of the Board of Supervisors, other downtown locations shall also be considered as possible sites for a new de Young Museum.  A motion was made and seconded to amend the resolution as presented by Trustee Essey.  Trustee Bransten then advised that his family owns property in the area of the Transbay Terminal site, and therefore it was necessary for him to abstain from voting for on this proposed resolution for conflict of interest reasons.  

President Goss proceeded to read the amended resolution (revised wording is set forth in bold type) as follows:

WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young has evaluated 

potential sites for a new de Young Museum; and


WHEREAS, The Civic Affairs Committee has developed and implemented

a public process on the future of the de Young Museum; and 


WHEREAS, Sedway Consulting was commissioned to study available site options


for rebuilding the Museum; and



WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees at its April 10, 1997 meeting designated the

Golden Gate Park site, Transbay Terminal site, Mid-Embarcardero / Blocks 202/203 site, 

and the Broadway / Embarcadero site as first tier sites selected for in depth study; and


WHEREAS, The Sedway Consulting Report, New de Young Site Selection

Restudy, ranked the three downtown locations over Golden Gate Park in meeting the

established criteria for a New de Young Museum and identified the Mid-Embarcardero /

Blocks 202/203 site as the highest ranked site; and 
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VII.  
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location 

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing 

  
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and 

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further 

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location (continued)

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees no longer believes that the mission, vision and

goals for the de Young Museum can be accomplished in Golden Gate Park; and


WHEREAS, The Study Committee for a New de Young reviewed the New 

de Young Site Selection Restudy in detail at its June 9, 1997 meeting and recommended

to the Board of Trustees the findings of the New de Young Site Selection Restudy,

concurring that the Mid-Embarcadero site / Blocks 202 and 203 is a highly desirable site

for a new de Young Museum; and

WHEREAS, The Board of Trustees has reviewed the New de Young Site Selection Restudy, the recommendation of the Study Committee for a New de Young, and the reports of the Civic Affairs Committee on the public process; now, therefore, be it 


RESOLVED, That the Board of Trustees does hereby conclude that a downtown location provides the opportunity for the de Young Museum to be substantially more accessible to all the communities of San Francisco and the Bay Region, to expand programs, and to accommodate better a growing art collection; and be it 

FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 site 

offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential to serve the

community, making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically

viable; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That at the request of the Mayor of San Francisco

and President of the Board of Supervisors, other downtown locations shall also be

considered as possible sites for a new de Young Museum; and


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the public process initiated by the Civic Affairs

Committee should continue; and be it


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, President

of the Board of Trustees, and Director of Museums are hereby authorized to take all

necessary steps to further develop plans for a new de Young Museum at the Mid-Embarcadero / Blocks 202 and 203 and other downtown locations, including but not limited to financial feasibility, design, and environmental review, and may utilize monies donated for the new de Young Museum as may be necessary; and be it
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VII.  
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location 

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing 

  
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and 

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further 

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location (continued)


FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Chairman, President and Director are

further authorized to explore all opportunities for public and private funding; and be it

FURTHER RESOLVED, That all efforts shall be made to engage the appropriate

officials and departments of the City and County of San Francisco to support a new 

de Young Museum.

The following speakers gave public testimony (summarized) on the amendment to the resolution:

1.  Margaret Brodkin - Director, Coleman Advocates for Youth - Expressed surprise that the President of the Board of Supervisors had requested consideration of other downtown sites.  Raised question as to whether this is a personal action on her part or an action on behalf of the Board of Supervisors?  

Mr. Parker clarified that the President was speaking as an individual and not for the entire Board of Supervisors.

2.  Marjorie Antonori - What is meant by other downtown sites?  The language is

      very vague and needs to be defined.

3.  Maria Luz Torre - Parent - Why did you have to rescind the resolutions?  Don’t understand.  This is very confusing.

4.   Ernestine Weiss - Mayor’s Downtown District Leader - How can we see what 

Sedway recommended about the other sites?  We don’t know anything about this.  The public has a right to know.

5.  Judith Levy-Sender - Teacher, Community Activist, Artist - One supervisor does not speak for the whole.  She may be speaking for herself as a private citizen.  This needs to be investigated.  There may be a conflict of interest.

6.  Jill Wynns - Member, San Francisco Board of Education - Raised issue of authority of the Executive Committee to undo action of full Board.  By readopting the resolution to leave Golden Gate Park (if the Executive Committee has the authority to do so), the Board has voted to give back the paintings to the de Young family. This requires discussion and public debate.  
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VII.  
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location 

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing 

  
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and 

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further 

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location (continued)

      Mr. Parker clarified that the paintings could be returned to the descendants of 

M.  H. de Young.  Additional research and Board discussion will be necessary 

before a final determination is made.  With regard to the authority of the Executive Committee, Mr. Parker referred to Section 5 of the San Francisco Charter, which includes a provision which speaks to this issue.

7.  Richard Lanzerotti, M.D. - Appreciates Mr. Bransten’s abstaining from voting 

due to a conflict of interest.  Requested city attorney to clarify charter   provisions which would help the public understand what is a conflict of interest and what must be disclosed in terms of commercial and real property with regard to any downtown location. 

Deputy City Attorney Miriam Stombler referred to Title 2, Section 18702.3 of 

the California Code of Regulations, which defines a material, financial effect 

with respect to real property interests.  If someone owns property within 300  

to 2500 feet of the property under consideration for development, this is 

presumed to represent a conflict of interest unless that person can establish

that there is absolutely no financial benefit.  If the fair market value of an 

individual’s property were to increase by $10,000 or more, this would be 

considered a financial conflict of interest.  Each Trustee is personally

responsible to disclose a potential conflict of interest.

8.  John Barbey - Community Activist - Attended public workshops.  Mr. Sedway 

used strange criteria in evaluating these sites.  Would request a different and

more comprehensive look at the other downtown sites.  Was unable to obtain 

a copy of the Sedway Report before going out-of-town several weeks ago 

despite leaving money for a copy to be mailed to him.  

9.  Philip Carleton - Coalition for Golden Gate Park / Sunset Parkside Education

Action Committee (SPEAK) - Stated he got a copy of the Sedway Report for

$4.00 without any problems.

10.  Ernestine Weiss - Mayor’s Downtown District Leader - Would like to know if 

there will be a second opinion other than Sedway’s before the Board goes into

these other sites?  One person should not be listened to completely.  Please 

have your meetings at 6 p.m. so the public can attend.
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VII.  
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution that a downtown location 

  
offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential, and authorizing 

  
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, the President of the Board of Trustees, and 

the Director of Museums to take all necessary steps and other actions to further 

develop plans for a new de Young Museum at a downtown location (continued)

11.  Susie Guglielmino - San Francisco Voter / Resident of Richmond District - Is

there some way that the perimeters and boundaries of  “downtown” can be 

defined so we know exactly what is being talked about?   

12.  F. L. Hicks - Museum Member - Concerned about the vulnerability of the 

Museums in continuing with construction.  Basing this on his observation of   

the work recently done at the Legion of Honor.  There is a pressing need to  

reexamine the portico (porch).  There is significant subsidence.  It is this poor 

quality of workmanship that raises concerns about continuing the building 

programs.
13.  Richard Lanzerotti, M.D. - Medical oncologist and specialist on the

environment and cancer.  Sedway’s Report states that all the downtown sites 

had “significant toxic problems.” Delay vote please.  Believes a lot of

environmental organizations would support the public here today because of 

problems with toxic exposure due to a massive building program downtown.

Public testimony concluded.  There was no further discussion among Trustees.  Having received public testimony as recorded above and at the beginning of the meeting, President Goss called for the vote.  The above resolution, which concludes that other downtown sites offers a new de Young Museum the ability to reach its full potential to serve the community making a significant investment in a new Museum prudent and economically viable, was adopted as Board Resolution 1239 with seven Trustees casting a yes vote and two Trustees, Mrs. Richard Goodyear and Robert J. Bransten, abstaining.

VIII.    
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution authorizing the payment

 of invoices for certain works of art to be considered for acquisition by the 

Acquisitions Committee on June 27, 1997,  accepting gifts offered to the Museums, 

and declining the bequest of the Estate of Hilda Selm

Trustee Bransten, Chair and Vice President of Collections, presented the following resolution:


WHEREAS, the Acquisitions Committee of the Board of Trustees will meet on


Friday, June 27, 1997, to consider the acquisition of certain works of art, gifts offered to

the Museums and a bequest from the Estate of Hilda Selm; and   
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VIII.  
Consideration and Possible Action to Adopt a Resolution authorizing the payment 

of  invoices for certain works of art to be considered for acquisition by the 

Acquisitions Committee on June 27, 1997,  accepting gifts offered to the Museums, 

and declining the bequest of the Estate of Hilda Selm (continued)



WHEREAS, the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Executive Committee 


will be held on September 18, 1997; and



WHEREAS, the approval of the recommendations of the June 27, 1997

Acquisitions Committee will be delayed by waiting until September 18, 1997 resulting

in a delay in payment of invoices for works of art, in acknowledging gifts of works of

art offered to the Museums, and in declining the bequest of the Estate of Hilda Selm; 

now, therefore, be it



RESOLVED, that the Executive Committee does hereby authorize the


payment of invoices for the acquisitions of certain works of art, acceptance of the gifts


offered to the Museums, and declining the bequest of Hilda Selm contingent upon the

recommendations made by the Acquisitions Committee at its meeting on June 27, 1997.

On motion, duly seconded, there was no discussion among the Trustees.  The following speaker gave public testimony (summarized):

Marguerite Archer - Sunset Parkside Education Action Committee (SPEAK) -

Supported the above resolution.  If invoices for the purchase of the works of

art aren’t promptly paid, we may not be able to acquire them.

There was no further public testimony.  The Executive Committee voted unanimously to adopt the above resolution as Board Resolution 1240.

IX.
Report of the Director - Harry S. Parker III

A.  
Current and Future Exhibitions

The exhibition, The Spirit of Ancient Peru:  Treasures from the Muséo Arqueológico Rafael Larco Herrera, is on view at the de Young Museum through August 10, 1997.  This exhibition features 160 pre-Hispanic Peruvian works of art representing the rarest and most important objects selected from the world renowned collection housed in Lima’s Muséo Arqueológico Rafael Larco Herrera.  The exhibition, John Martin:  Visions of the Biblical Flood, a series of three monumental paintings by British artist John Martin (1789-1854) is being shown for the first time at the Legion of Honor through 


August 3, 1997.  Mr. Parker encouraged those present to attend both of these exhibitions.
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X.
Public Comment
Members of the public may address the Board of Trustees on items which are within the subject matter jurisdiction of the Fine Arts Museums of San Francisco.  Members of the public may address the Executive Committee for up to three minutes; the President or the Board of Trustees may limit the total comment to thirty minutes.  The following public comment was received:

1.  Susie Guglielmino - San Francisco Voter / Richmond Resident - Asked if it was possible to add a new resolution to today’s agenda to reconsider the Golden Gate Park site with consultants other than Sedway performing the evaluation.  Is the Board willing to reconsider more, or are minds made up, and this is a joke.  

Mr. Parker emphasized the years that have gone into considering what to do

about the seismic deficiencies of the de Young Museum.  Ten years ago it was 

learned that the de Young was seismically inadequate, and the Trustees have 

been dealing with the problem since that time.  A plan was developed to

remain in Golden Gate Park.  Several years were spent preparing a bond issue 

proposal, which was brought to the citizens of San Francisco and defeated.  

The Museum has been consistently involved in all discussions regarding 

Golden Gate Park.  Numerous Trustees and staff members have worried this 

issue through for many years. The proper course of action is to continue to 

develop plans for a downtown location in view of the Museum’s long

experience with this very difficult matter.      

President Goss highlighted some of the issues encountered over the years.  The 

Museum has been unable to get assurances from the Department of Recreation

and Parks about the long term Golden Gate Park road closures.  The

Environmental Impact Report for the Golden Gate Park Draft Master Plan 

excluded the de Young Museum, which was characterized as a “non-

recreational” use of land in Golden Gate Park.  This characterization would 

eventually require the Museum to leave the Park [San Francisco Master Plan, 

Policy 4, Objective 2].  The Trustees must consider what is best for the 

Museum 100 years from now.   The deep affection held for the de Young in 

the Park was acknowledged, but President Goss stated it was highly likely the 

Museum would be closed to all within fifteen years if it were to remain in its 

present site.

2.  Kenneth Sheidig - General Counsel / AC Transit - Requested clarification regarding the process by which other downtown locations, in particular the Transbay Terminal site, will be evaluated.
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Public Comment (continued)
3.  F. L. Hicks  - What is the proposed use for the Museum building and property in Golden Gate Park if the de Young moves downtown?

4.  George Wynns - Has read Section 5 of the San Francisco Charter and questions whether the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees can resolve such an issue as this.  Appreciates the hard work of the Board.  Stated the Trustees are fighting a losing battle.  The Museum is going to stay in Golden Gate Park.

5.  Judith Levy-Sender - Teacher, Community Activist, Artist - Very concerned about health and environmental issues.  Moving to a location of increased traffic, congestion, one that is less safe and presents earthquake concerns.  Get a second opinion regarding the safety of that area.  Revisit the access issues  in the Park.  May have to revisit the issue of a parking garage.

6.  Margaret Brodkin - Director, Coleman Advocates for Youth - Looks like seven people made a decision on behalf of the citizens of San Francisco.  The Board of  Supervisors will have a public hearing on this matter.  What are the next steps in this process?  Will the approval of the Board of Supervisors and other elected officials be necessary?

7.  Tomasita Medál - Keep the de Young in Golden Gate Park - Strongly urged the reconsideration of the Golden Gate Park site.  A very few people, who were very vocal, were opposed to the Museum in the Park, and Proposition B failed.  Remember 167,000 voters said “yes”.    The Trustees’ vote is premature until the draft EIR and the Golden Gate Park Draft Master Plan are finalized.  Any proposed road closures should occur at the West end of the Park.  The people are beginning to wake up.

8.  Richard Lanzerotti, M.D. - Upwelling of public interest in the move.  There will be a public forum on this matter.  A small extremist group and a faulty EIR should not be used as excuses to move.  The indemnification problem addresses the seismic deficiency of the de Young and not where the Museum should be rebuilt.

There was no further public comment.
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XI.
Adjournment - Mrs. Alfred S. Wilsey, Chairman
There being no further business, Chairman Wilsey adjourned the meeting at 6:20 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Judy Gough







Executive Secretary
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� The report of the June 27, 1997 Acquisitions Committee is attached as Appendix I for the record.





